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Kamay Ferry Wharves 
Extended work hours on Saturdays at La Perouse and Kurnell 
November 2023 

 

 Transport for NSW acknowledges the Gweagal and Bidjigal people as the Traditional Custodians 
of the lands on which we work and pays respect to Elders past and present. 

The NSW Government is replacing the 
previous ferry wharves at La Perouse 
and Kurnell as part of the Kamay 
Botany Bay National Park, Kurnell 
Master Plan.  
From Saturday 11 November, for a period of 
approximately eight months, we will work extended 
hours on Saturdays, finishing our work at 6pm 
(previously we finished at 1pm).  
While we are extending work hours, we will ensure 
that the noisiest piling work continues to stop at 
1pm on Saturdays.  

Why are we extending our work hours?  
We are committed to building the Kamay Ferry 
Wharves safely and as efficiently as possible to 
limit impacts to the community. 
Our contract partner, McConnell Dowell, is 
extending Saturday work hours at La Perouse and 
Kurnell sites so that we can maximise our workers’ 
time and equipment. This will allow us to complete 
some of our work activities faster and minimise 
overall disruption to the community. 
As per our project conditions, we carried out 
targeted consultation with nearby residents and 
businesses to seek agreement for the extended 
work hours.  
The results were:  
• 94% of respondents agreed at Kurnell 
• 92% of respondents agreed at La Perouse 
The independent Environmental Representative has 
assessed the responses and approved the work 
hours application. Extended work hours can be 
reviewed by the Environmental Representative at 
any time. 
More information can be found in the Saturday 
Extended Hours Consultation Summary on our 
project documents webpage. 

Our work hours from 11 November 
• On Saturdays we will work from 8am to 6pm. 
• We will not work these extended Saturday hours 

over the holiday period between 16 December 
2023 and 6 January 2024 inclusive. 

• Our weekday hours have not changed. We will 
continue to work 7am to 6pm, Monday to Friday.  

What will this mean for you? 
We will carry out our typical work activities except 
for the noisier impact piling which will continue to 
stop at 1pm. This includes:  
• moving barges and crane barges 
• moving and storing piles and other equipment  
• welding and concrete installation activities 
• installing the wharf support beam sections 
• operating the temporary jetty at Kurnell 
• carrying out bored/drilled piling (this is the 

quieter piling method).  
In general, we anticipate the noise level would 
remain the same as current weekday levels (without 
impact piling) or be reduced.  

Managing our impacts 
• There will be no additional vehicle or truck 

movements during the extended work hours.  
• Workers will park inside the construction site.  
• We’ll conduct noise verification monitoring.  
Thank you for your patience while we complete this 
important work.  

Contact us 
1800 718 556 
Email: kamaywharves@mcdgroup.com 
Website: scan the QR code or visit 
nswroads.work/kamayferrywharves 
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